Town of Stonington
Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

April 20, 2009
A regular meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on April 20, 2009, at the Stonington Police Station.
Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, Tony Cassata, David Christina, and Stephen Singer. 

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and reviewed minutes from the meeting held on March 16, 2009.  A motion was made by Stephen Singer, seconded by Charles Ballato, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Town Hall Study


George Brennan stated that bids are due April 22, 2009 at 2 p.m.  Stephen Singer  clarified that he received questions on April 12, 2009 and responded by April 13, 2009.   Maryanna Stevens sent the responses out on April 14, 2009.  Committee members will receive a packet of bids to weight.  Developing a short list and scheduling interviews will be on the next meeting agenda.  


The Committee discussed the next steps to retain a consultant, and the process to obtain the Town’s approval to proceed with LOCIP funds or seek additional funding if required.    

Tony Cassata questioned if the Committee will have a strong business case for the Town Hall.  George Brennan stated meeting space is the most critical issue, but in the process operational space was identified.  Stephen Singer commented that the RFP clearly states the study is twofold 1) physical space for municipal staff and the public to efficiently conduct business and 2) adequate meeting space to accommodate the ongoing needs of the Town.  Tony Cassata stated he anticipated the study would be good for three years when and if the project proceeds.  

(3)  Old Business

The Committee discussed the charter and felt it should be finalized so that the Committee has a charge and can work effectively.  It is important to identify what Town buildings are under the purview of the Committee so that it can proceed to take on the additional responsibilities
George Brennan will ask First Selectman Ed Haberek to put together the Committee Charter so that the Committee can review it at the next meeting.  He will also inquire as to the process to approve funding for the consultant.  
(4)  New Business


David Christina distributed a potential design for the Town Hall eliminating one staircase on the right side.  This would allow for approximately 700 s.f. of conference room space on the second floor and an office on the first floor.    George Brennan stated a landing would be required and the building code may require more space.  It may not fit with the height restriction.  
(5)  Public Comment


None.

(6)  Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities will be May 11, 2009.  Tony Cassata motioned to adjourn at 8:05 p.m., seconded by Charles Ballato and the motion carried unanimously. 

Submitted by,

___________________________                                    ___________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                          George Brennan, Chairman
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